To: Brian Bubach

From: Kelly Koppinger
CC:
Date: 2/26/2016

Re: Late Fea

Late Fee

We know there are going 1o be some lale Tees and possibly parlicipation fees associatad with the lale
request submitted. Our budget will be prepared to accommodale the fees nesded o allow our
student/athletes ihe privilege of parficipating in football next year,

- Thank yout for your help and consideration.

Kally Koppinger




February 22, 2016

NDHSAA
P.O. Box 817
Valley City, ND 58072-3047

To Whom It May Concern:

On Wednesday, January 20, 2016 admintstration from New England Public School and
Trinity High School met to discuss the Cooperative Sponsorship Agreement between
New England Public School and Dickinson Trinity. During this meeting, Dickinson Trinity
informed us, that Dickinson Trinity was contemplating dissolving the Cooperative
Sponsorship between the two schools effective immediately. They did however, want to
discuss this in more detail with coaches and administration and would get back to us

with their decision shortly.

A couple of weeks went by, and on Monday, February 1, 2016, Mr. Daryl Jung, New
England Athletic Director called Steve Glasser to see what decision Dickinson Trinity
had made concerning the dissolution. Steve Glasser confirmed with Mr. Jung the
decision to dissolve the co-op effective immediately. Mr. Jung then informed me of their
decision immediately after the conversation.

On Tuesday, February 16, 2016 | called Steve Glasser about the co-op and asked him if
they had sent their letter dissolving the co-op to the NDHSAA. He informed that he was
going to send it in by the end of the week.

After the February 1% meeting with Dickinson Trinity, Mr. Jung and | had several
discussions with the NDHSAA and area schools about potential co-ops — Mott/Regent
being one of the schools. On Friday, February 19, 2016 at 7:00 AM Mott/Regent held a
special Board meeting. At this meeting with the Mott/Regent School Board we
discussed the possibility of an emergency co-op and forming a new co-op for the 2017-
2018 football season. The Mott School Board voted in favor of forming a new co-op and
allowing an emergency co-op for next year (see enclosed minutes).

On February 23, 2016 the New England School Board met to formally recognize the
dissolution of the co-op with Dickinson Trinity. The Board also voted on forming a new
co-op with Mott/Regent, as well as, forming an emergency co-op with Mott/Regent for
the 2016-2017 football season {see enclosed minutes).

New England Public School has a rich history and tradition of excellence in foothall, We
would like to continue this tradition somewhere. With your help, we can do this without
subjecting our students to undue restraints beyond their control. Like the NDHSAA, we
also believe in supplementing programs by providing quality extra-cuiricular activities to
all of our student athletes. However, under the current foothall guidelines we may have
some students not eligible for participation in football. Upon discussion with




Mott/Regent, we were Informed that Mott/Regent has.not had a JV programi for a couple
of years. Itis our hope that the NDHSAA will take into account the late notice we
received from Dickinson Trinity to dissolve the foothall co-op and rewrite the current
guidelines to allow for hardship casés like ours.

We are requesting the Football Committea review the existing language stating “only
senlors from the applying school would be eligible for varsity competition.” We did not
initiate the dissolution, furthermore, the intentto dissolve the co-op effective:
immediately came from Dickinson Trinity. We do not have many student/athletes that
would be affected by this fule, however, we shouldn't limit any student/athletes
pafticipation In extra-curricular everits due to circumstances beyond theircontrol. We:
would fike to propose a change to the guidelines for football: “If an emeigency co-op is
approved and the host school does not have, or has not had a junior varsity schadule,
all the applying schools student/athletes would be varsity eligible.”

Wa are well awate of the fact that extracutiicular activities are an importént part of a
student's everyday Hfe. They play important roles in student's lives, They have positive
effects on student’s lives by improving behavior, school performance, sehool
completion, positive aspects ta make successful adults, and social aspects. With this
change in the guidelines, you can have a positive Impact on our students.

Qur intentions were-not to find an area schioo) to ce-op with to win & state
championship, our intentions were to find a suitable environmeant in which our.
student/athletes could compete and play football. As you can see, our commitment to a
co-op is well documented. We'werg in a cooperative agreement with Dickinson Trinity
since 2006. When we met with administration from Dickinson Trinity- we didn't think the
conversation about immediate dissolution was belng discussed, With that in mind, we
are asking the Football Committee and the North Dakota High School Activity
Association to allow all of olr shidents to be eligible for varsity competition, They ara
our most Important assets.

Sincerely,

ey 73

Kelly Kobpi’nger :
Superintendent, Noew-England Public School




February 23, 2016

New England Public School
District #9
Spgcfal Meeting

The spectal meeting of the New England Public School Board was called to order by Presldent Leah
wadler at 8:30 aan, Board members attending: Leah Madler, Scott Monke, Connle Jalbert, leff Hewsan

and Daren Rafferty. Board members absent: none.  Also present: Superfutendent/Elementary
Principal Kelly Koppinger, Secondary Principal Lawrence Lechler, Business Managar Tamara Volk, Joe

Kathveln, LaDene Prinice, Cale Benz, Julle Rafferly, Jess Sorenson and Daryl Jung,

Connie moved to approve the agenda. Daren secotded the motion. Connieaye, leff aye, Scott aye,
Daren ave, Leah aye, Motlon carrled. 5-0

1, Letter of reslgnation — Letter from Mr, Devin Gonzales asking to be released from his contract

effective February 20, 2016, .
Scott moved to accept the release from contract request from Mr. Gonzales effective

February 20, 2016, Connle seconded tha motion. Jeff aye, Scott aye, Daren aye, Leah
aye, Connle aye, Motlon carrled 5-0 .
Leah thanked Mr. Gonzales and wished him the hest.

2. Sports Co-ops -~ Mr. Kopplnger addressed the board regarding his discussion/concerns with Mr.
Glasser, Timeline for paperwork to be subimitted to the NDHSAA Is March 1. A decision will

nead to be made regarding the foothall co-op.  Mr, Koppinger and Daren spoke on their
attendance at the Mott board mesting. The Mott School Board did approve the co-op hetwean

the two schools, Discussion was held regarding the coop,
Daren moved to dissolva the foothall co-op with Dickinsan Trinity. feff snconded the

motion. $cott aye, Daren aye, Leah aye, Connle aye, jeff aye. Motlon Carrled 5-0

Scatt moved to approve forming a football co-op with Moti/Regent for the 2016/2017
schoolyear, Connie seconded the motlon. Daren aye, Leah aye, Connie aye, Jeff aye,
Scottaye. Motlon carrled 5-0

Daren imoved to dissolve the track co-op with Dickinson Trinity. Scott seconded the
matian, Leah aye, Connie aye, leff aye, Scott aye, Daren aye. Motion carried 5-0,

IMeeting adjourned at 8:39 a.m.

Tamara L. Valk

teah Madler
Busfness Manager

President




1

Unofficlal-Minutes-of
A Spacial Meeting of the
MotiRegant Pubiic School District No.-1
Mott-Regent Public SchoofRoam 201, Matt, ND
February 19, 2016-7:00a.10,

Meeting was called’to order by Prasident Kevin Rothat 7:00 a.ni, with béard rierhbefs Ben
Auch, Bill @ion, Lucas Graff, Tracy Kruger, Garret Swindley and Stacey Hertz, Also-in attendance
were Secondary Princlpal Adam Hilf, Elementary Principral Deb Bohn, Naté Zaclinsdnn, Daren
Rafferty, New Eigland Sbhparinténdeiit Kally Koppinger, Frank Jorda, Kent Featherstorie, Ron
Banson,

Approval of Open Enroliment Appfications-Garret Swindler moved to approve the folfowing two
opén énrollment applications as they are turently attendlng our schicol. The purpase of this
action Is procedural for recordkeeping purposas; Lucas Greff secorided, Motion Carried,

New England Public Schiool's Request for possible Foothall Co-op- Supefintendent Kelly
Koppinger explained the sitoation that New England will be experlenting with the dissolviig
co-op they shared with Dickinson Trinity. He stated that approxfinately 14 students wanted to
participate -football. ¥ir. Koppinger has bieen in contact with the Nayth Dalota High Schoo!
Activithes Assoclation &s to options New England eould pufsue. Distussion held. Mr. Koppinger
formally requested to create a football co-op-with the Mott-egent Public School; Discussion
held. Garret Swindler made a motfon to move forward with creating a faothalt co-op with Motl-
Regentand New Englond with the following agreed terms; Mott-Regentwiil Incur all coaching
salaries anid provide all equipment needed. New Enpland would fricur al) practiee fransportation
costs, All games and practices for the first year will be held in Mott-Regent, Co-op will be
known as the Mott-Regent/New England Wildfive, Aninual review meetings will he held to look
at options for the upconting seasons, Lugas Greff seconded. Roll eall vote Ben Auch-1, Lucas
Greff-l, Tracy Kruger-l, Bill Gion-l, Stacey Hertz-l, Garret Swindler-t anel evin Rath-l. Motfon
Carried,  Unanifous Oeciston,

Lucas Greff moved to adjotrn the mecting. Ben Auch seconded. Motion Carried, Meeting
adjourned at 3:00 a.m,

Signiature of Board President

Signature of Business Manager

L
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DICKINSON CATHOLIC SCHOOLS

810 Empire Road — P.0O. Box 1177, Dickinson, ND 58602
Trinity Junior High & High School {701}483-6081

Trinity Elementary East {701)225-9463

Trinity Elementary West {701)225-8094

DCS Fax (701)483-1450
www.DickinsonCatholicSchools.com

February 24, 2016 FEB 29 2015

Dear NDHSAA Board of Directors:

It is the intention of Dickinson Trinity High School to dissolve the football and track coop currently in
existence with New England Public High School. [t is my understanding that both schools need to
agree to the dissolution,

It is our formal request to dissolve the cooperative agreement with New England Public High School
for the 2016 track and football seasons. Thank you for your consideration and please let me know if
you have any questions.

Respectfully,

//z;i P

Steve Glasser
President, Dickinson Catholic Schools

EDUCATING THE WHOLE STUDENT - MIND, BODY AND SOUL




